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Annette is back home and my bachelor 
days are over!  Yeah.  Here are some of 
the highlights from the retreat in Kenya.   

God entrusted 
the Azmera KENYA Con-
nection Crew with 
32 women serving 
throughout Africa. 
 
The global workers quickly 
embraced one another as 
well as God's purposes for 
them in being there, al-
lowing God to work in and 
through them.  They were 
sent off with renewed vi-
sion, passion, and direc-
tion for the work to which 
God has called them.   
 
For Annette, the retreat was 
enlightening! Her role as a 
counselor gave her oppor-
tunity to be a safe person 
and allow God to shed light 
on dark places in the at-
tendee’s lives as they met 
one on one. Serving this way 
was fulfilling and  life giving. 



Helping people take their next step through relationships and recreation in His Creation! 

Prayer and Praises 
 
 
Praise God for the way He brings pastors 
and missionaries to us for refreshment and 
for providing a safe place for them. 
 
We Praise God for each of you and are 
grateful for how you bless us so we can 
bless others. 
  
Please pray for Annette and Spencer to 
walk humbly and intimately with the Lord 
each day and listen to his voice. 
 
Pray for us to be sensitive to the Holy 
Spirit, have discernment and be safe peo-
ple for the variety of folks that come our 
way as well as the ones we travel to see. 
 
Please pray for us as we prepare for our 
next retreat for missionaries April 2-15 
Pray for God’s wisdom as we prepare and 
serve these kingdom workers. 
 
Please Pray for the 32 women who were 
with Annette in Kenya, for continued re-
freshment and to minister from a place of 
fullness. 
 
Please Pray for the crisis in Ukraine.  We 
have many friends serving refugees and 
brothers and sisters in Ukraine and Russia 
that have been forced to leave.  Pray for 
God to use this crisis to draw people to 
faith in Jesus. 

 Ministry Address:  9088 County Rd. 76, Ohio City, CO 81237              website:  www.Bighornministries.org 
 

Facebook:  friends of big horn ministries 

Thank you for your partnership with us and BHM.   

Give online  

www.bighornministries.org  

 click on “Get Involved” 

Thank you for allowing us to partner 
with Azmera in Kenya 

It was reconciling, life giving and re-
storative for the global workers who 

attended  

 

“Thank you for your obedient generosity in 

giving toward this haven retreat. God met 

me here. I’ve been overseas for 22 years 

with no furlough longer than 6 weeks, and 

this time was deeply meaningful. God 

opened wounds and showed me the hope of 

healing. You’ll never know the impact on my 

life, my marriage, my family, and our minis-

try" 

 

"Honestly, it is hard to connect with women 

in the US when I return to visit and attend 

Bible studies & prayer meetings. My experi-

ences in Kenya have shaped & molded me to 

something different. I struggle with that. But 

when I come to an Azmera haven retreat, I 

feel at home. Thank you for your sacrifice & 

love for us on the mission field. It is awe-

inspiring." 

  

"Wow! Thank you for the part you played in 

Azmera Kenya! You have impacted lives 

that are impacting lives. It is a ripple effect. 

Many of us tired, with heavy chains. Our 

time at the Azmera retreat has brought 

healing on many levels. Words are not 

enough to express my gratitude. Thank 

you!."  

Here’s what a few of the ladies shared about their 
time at the retreat in Kenya. 


